MINUTES

BOARD FOR PROFESSIONAL LAND SURVEYORS

DATE:

February 6, 2013
TIME:

10:00 A.M.

PLACE:
500 N. Calvert Street


           3rd Floor Conference Room



Baltimore, Maryland  21202

PRESENT:
John Mettee, Chairman

                     
Donald Ocker

                     
John Jensen

                     
Daniel Lavelle

                     
Thomas Orisich



Brian Dunne

OTHERS

PRESENT:
Pamela J. Edwards, Executive Director



Michael Miller, Assistant Executive Director



Milena Trust, Assistant Attorney General



Janet Morgan, Outreach Coordinator



James Shaw, Maryland Society of Surveyors

CALL TO ORDER


John Mettee, Chairman called the meeting to order at 10:00 a.m.

MINUTES 

Motion (I) was made by Mr. Orisich, seconded by Mr. Lavelle and unanimously carried to approve the minutes of the January 4, 2013 meeting as written.
COMPLAINT COMMITTE


13-LS-06  
Send back to investigation.

13-LS-08       Under review by complaint committee.

13-LS-09
Send for investigation.

Motion (II) was made by Mr. Jensen, seconded by Mr. Dunne and unanimously carried to accept the complaint committee's report as submitted.
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CORRESPONDENCE


The Board reviewed memo received from Secretary Leonard J. Howie II regarding the legislation policy for board members.   Board members are advised to not testify at legislative hearings unless approved by the administration, and should not contact a General Assembly member in his or her capacity as a representative of the department.

The Board reviewed memo received from Jerry Carter, Executive Director, of the NCEES, concerning the initiation of CBT for the FS and FE exams in January 2014.  Major changes include four testing windows annually.  Each will last two months with a month between.  The exam will be six hours in length.  Candidates can take exam only once during a testing window and only three times in a one-year period.  Candidates will register directly with NCEES.  Registration opens on November 4, 2013.

Another change being offered by NCEES is to allow FE and FS candidates to apply directly with NCEES without having been approved by the State Board.  The candidate would then apply to the State board after passing the exam to obtain the LSIT certificate.  The Board felt that this option would not be a good fit for Maryland candidates.  However, Mr. Orisich explained that individuals are going to look for the path of least resistance.  i.e. find a state that doesn't require that they apply to the State Board first.  Therefore, Maryland will probably see a drop in applicants for the FS.

A memo was received from Tim Miller, Director of Exam Services, of the NCEES, informing boards that only hand score verifications of exams are available.  The other review which allowed candidates access to failed questions, for a fee $250, was eliminated by the Council at the 2012 Annual Meeting.  Tim Miller also reminded boards that starting with the April 2013 administration, the PS exam will be a closed-book exam.  Proctors will distribute the PS Reference Manual to candidates on exam day.  Mr. Orisich stated that the exam book and the reference manual will be separate books.

An email was received from Dennis Jarrell, Board Administrator of the WV Board of Professional Surveyors asking questions about "engineering surveys" in Maryland law.  Ms. Edwards will respond to Mr. Jarrell.  
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Mr. Orisich stated the NCEES task force on engineering surveying will recommend that engineers can make supplemental measurements to surveys that were provided to them by a professional surveyor.

LEGISLATIVE UPDATE

Ms. Trust stated that SB 44 deals with issuing a license to an applicant who is military trained or who is a military spouse if the applicant meets certain requirements.  Michael Vorgetts, Deputy Commissioner, was present and stated that veterans must still meet the Board's requirements for a license.  The bill is not requiring the board to issue licenses to unqualified initials or requiring boards to grant experience for non-surveying related military service time, but would require that substantially equivalent experience gained while in the military be accepted towards licensure.


Another bill, HB 225, is being sponsored by the Governor.  It is called the Veterans Full Employment Act.  It contains a requirement that boards issue an expedited six-month temporary license to a veteran under certain circumstances, and would require boards to accept related experience gained in the military toward the licensing requirements.  It  would require that veterans meet our licensing requirements before being licensed.  The bill would also allow for waiving late fees and continuing education requirements for veterans, if applicable.  
 


It was noted that a hearing on SB 179, the firm permit bill, is scheduled for tomorrow.  The MSS will be submitting a letter of support.  


HB 353 is the bill that make changes to the PE and PS law to allow for CBT.  Some changes were made by the bill drafters in Annapolis to Counsel's original draft.  However, the board does not object the language.  The bill includes authority for the Board to administer the state specific exams.

OLD BUSINESS

Ms. Trust stated that she and Mr. Mettee are meeting with representatives of MNCCPC this afternoon to discuss the ongoing issues concerning engineers signing surveying plans.


MINUTES - LAND SURVEYORS

February 6, 2013

Page Four

MARYLAND SOCIETY OF SURVEYORS


James Shaw reported that a general membership meeting was held on January 15 and that the Lt Governor, Anthony Brown, was the speaker.  Board of Directors will meet on February 26, 2013.  Spring conference schedule for April 11 and 12, 103.  John Mettee stated that he will be hold an exam item writing workshop at that time.  

NCEES REPORT


Tom Orisich reported that the EPS committee may present a motion to have UPLG committee study the pending references is the model law/rules requiring progressive experience as a path to becoming a surveyor intern and the feasibility of NCEES offering recommendations to convert state specific surveying exams to computer based testing.  


He further stated that he will be a judge in the future cities competition next weekend in D.C.
APPLICATIONS FOR LAND SURVEYOR-IN-TRAINING

1.  David L. Harman - approved.

2.  Douglas G. Tilley - approved.

APPLICATIONS FOR PROFESSIONAL LAND SURVEYOR BY EXAMINATION

1.  Todd J. Griem - approved.

2.  Michael A. DiTonto - approved.


Following a review of the above applications by a minimum of two board members, a motion (III) for approval was made by Mr. Orisich, seconded by Mr. Lavelle and unanimously carried.
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ADJOURNMENT


There being no further business, motion (IV) was made by Mr. Jensen, seconded by Mr. Ocker and unanimously carried to adjourn the meeting at 11:20 a.m.

_______With Corrections

__X____ Without Corrections

Singed by John Mettee, Chairman, April 3, 2013.
